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Saint Paul’s Worship Schedule 
 
 

9:00  am: Holy Communion 
First Sunday of month: Family Worship  
(service designed with children in mind); 

Remaining Sundays: service concurrent with Sunday School  
 
 
 
 

10:30 am: Holy Communion  
Traditional liturgy 

 
 

Saint Paul’s Evangelical Lutheran Church 
415 E. Athens Ave., Ardmore, PA  19003 

The Rev. Dr. Harry W. McDowell II, Pastor 
Laura Tancredi, Associate Pastor 

610-642-3211 610-658-3262 (fax) 
www.stpaulsardmore.com 
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Mark your calendars — 
 

 
 
 

Sunday, February 8, 2015 
 

Following worship at 9:30 am 

(One service only; no Sunday School) 
 

 

The meeting will be held in the Sanctuary; 
a luncheon will follow in Fellowship Hall. 

 

All members are encouraged  
to attend this important meeting 

& the luncheon that follows. 

 
 

 

The Chimes, the newsletter of Saint Paul’s Evangelical Lutheran Church, is 
published for the inspiration, education and entertainment of its members and 
friends. Comments and suggestions are welcome.  Just mail, e-mail or deliver them 
to the church office.  
The next issue of The Chimes will be published on Tuesday, November 25.  Your 
articles are due in the office no later than noon on Tuesday, November 18.  Thank 
you! 
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  Pastor’s  

     Letter    
 

 
 
 Dear Members & Friends:  
 
It’s hard to believe that I’ve been at St. Paul’s for almost a month already! I’ve started doing 
many things since my first day—including helping teach Confirmation, planning for the Youth 
Gathering, and leading the Women’s Christian Fellowship group—but the most important has 
been getting to know the people of St. Paul’s. Learning your history, your cares and concerns, 
sorrows and joys has been a priority as I began here, and it will continue to be so. It is also, of 
course, important for the people of St. Paul’s to get to know me as well. In that light, I thought I 
would share a little bit of what has led me to this place.  
 
I grew up in Lansdale, PA, before attending the College of William and Mary. I graduated in 2010 
with a degree in religious studies. It was at William and Mary that I first began feeling a call to 
ordained ministry—something I explored more in college. After college, I enrolled at the Lutheran 
Theological Seminary at Philadelphia. I did my field education at St. Peter’s Episcopal Church in 
Philadelphia and my internship at St. John’s Evangelical Lutheran Church in Easton, PA. During 
my final year of seminary, I served as co-president of the senior class and graduated this past 
May with honors.  
 
While at seminary, I met my husband, Tim Ness. Tim was a year ahead of me in school and now 
serves as the pastor of St. Mark Lutheran Church in Clifton Heights. We were married in June at 
the seminary chapel, and have since moved to a new home in Broomall. 
 
I am very excited to begin ministry here at St. Paul’s, and thank God for leading me to this place. 
I would like to express a sincere thank you for the many and various ways that you have 
welcomed me into your church in my first month here. I already love serving the people of St. 
Paul’s and look forward to growing together in Christ. I wasn’t sure what to expect when I arrived 
on my first Sunday. Every church is different, just like every person is different. One of the very 
first things I noticed about the folks at St. Paul’s is that you are a genuine and welcoming 
congregation. This is a place where relationships are deep, and where new people are helped to 
feel like family very quickly. As one of those new people, I thank you.  
 
 
                                                                          …Continued next page 
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Another important thing I have noticed thus far is St. Paul’s desire and willingness to grow in faith 
and service. Many congregations might make a big anniversary a reason to look back to the 
past, but St. Paul’s has chosen to use its 250th Anniversary as an occasion not only to remember 
the past, but also to continue looking forward to the new and exciting places God is calling us to 
be as a church. I am honored to be a part of that looking forward, as we continue to grow 
together in Christ.  
                                                                                  
 
In Christ, 

 
Pastor Laura Trancredi  
 
 

Prayers 
 

Please pray for our men and women in the armed services, especially Michael 
Burns (son of Linda and Bob Burns) and Brandon Mader (grandson of Wendy 
Black). 
 

Prayers are also requested for:  Miranda Bagent (friend of Beth McElvenney); 
T. Chester Bright (father of Barb Henderson); Gertrude Brinkeroff (grandmother 
of Kevin Maurer); Laura Conroy (daughter of David Bevan);  Preston Lynn 
Darkes (friend of the Sacks); Tammy Dormans (sister-in-law of Nan Dormans); 
Barbara Dunn (friend of Carol Hammarberg); Andrew Eldredge (grandson of 
Hazel Pelletreau’s friend); Steve Engh (father of Anita Engh); Kara Granger 
(friend of Liz Cassidy); Bill Hoffman (father of Diane Pringle); Barbara Johnson 
(wife of Jack Johnson); Bryan Jones; Mark Kelly (brother-in-law of Carrie Kelly); 
Sydney McVoy (friend of Runa Kennedy); John Messer (friend of Claudia Muller); 
Bud Miller (brother of Carol Hammarberg); Linda Nelson (sister of Joan Swan); 
Marion O’Kane (grandmother of Paul Trombello); Walter Proschinger (brother of 
Christa Scheidly); Janet Raynor (mother of Kim Boston); Norma Small (friend of 
Linda Burns); Russ Stevenson (father of Debbie Moran); Andrew Sutor (friend of 
Vicki & Jason Sack); Joseph Tye (father of Nan Dormans); Alexander Winn 
(friend of Runa Kennedy); Abigail Yabut (cousin of Belle Miller); Samantha 
(friend of Dolly Henderson) and Anne (friend of Mary Lynn Kennedy). 
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Baptism 
 Louisa Elaine Vickrey, daughter of Andrew & Amanda 

Vickrey was baptized on October 12, 2014. 

 

 

 

 

Children’s Choir sings, October 5th  
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Welcome New Members 

 
 
Stephenie Yeung 

 
 
 

 
 

Stephen, Patricia & 
Olivia Neidich 

 
 

 
 

Pastor Laura 
Tancredi 
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New Member Addresses 
 

Stephen & Patricia Neidich 
300 West Elm St. 

Ste. 2226 
Conshohocken, PA  19428 

 
Laura Tancredi 

305 Parkway Ave. 
B108 

Broomall, PA  19008 
 

Stephenie Yeung 
6346 Woodbine Ave. 

Philadelphia, PA  19151 
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November Social Ministry Spotlight: IHN 

Wednesday, Nov. 5 
 

The Interfaith Hospitality Network (IHN) is committed to 

helping homeless families and single women in our area 

achieve lasting independence.  We embrace, inspire and 

restore the families we work with.  Churches host families 

for a week at a time about 4-5 times per year.  St. Paul’s is a 

supporting congregation to St. Mary’s in Ardmore.  

Families arrive around 6 pm, have dinner and then usually 

have a class (finance, parenting, etc.) or counseling.  Around 

6 am, they are picked up and taken to the Day Center in Norristown.    
 

There they work on their resumes, job hunt, meet with the staff to work on their 

goals to graduate from the program and the children go to school.  The number 

of families in the program varies, but is limited to 3.  However, there can be 

lots of kids at one time. 

 

St. Paul’s supports St. Mary’s by bringing in dinner and babysitting the children 

if the parents have class that night.  We need folks to bring dinner, babysit 

and “host” on Wednesday, Nov. 5. 
 

If you’d like more info on this ministry, you can ask Beth McElvenney or 

check out their website:  www.ihncares.org . 

Thanks for helping do God’s Work with Our Hands! 
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A Heritage to Keep:  

St. Paul’s Celebrating 250th 
Anniversary 

 

 

Guest Preachers & Special Events for 2014 
Sunday, November 9                Rev. Dr. Mark Hanson   
Sunday, December 7      St. Paul’s Youth & Children’s Choirs sing   

at Zion Baptist Church, Ardmore. Pastor McDowell will preach. 
Sunday, December 14               Rev. Dr. Jennifer Ollikainen 
Sunday, December 14               Lessons & Carols Service @ 4:00 pm  
 
 
The Anniversary committee is always looking for additional volunteers. If 
you would like to get involved please contact Kevin Maurer via email 
at: kfmaurer@gmail.com or 215-473-3897.  
 

 
 

St. Paul’s Commemorative  
Christmas Ornament 

 

Our commemorative Christmas Ornament has arrived! If you pre-ordered 

an ornament, please see Jim Schneider or stop by the church office. 

The cost is $20 dollars. Don’t miss out on this beautiful ornament 
celebrating St. Paul’s 250th anniversary! 

  

 

mailto:kfmaurer@gmail.com
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Religion 101 

Fall 2014 
 

EVOLUTION & THE BIBLE 
Tuesday, November 11  

7:30-9:00 pm 

Facilitator: Dr. Dennis Wykoff, Villanova University 

 
 

+   +   + 
 

Tuesdays, November 25 & December 2 
7:30-9:00 pm 

Facilitator: Dr. Nelson Rivera, Assoc. Professor of 

Systematic Theology & Hispanic Ministry, Lutheran Theological 
Seminary at Philadelphia 

Topics Include: Darwin & Religion: Why has Darwin 
gotten such bad press? (25th) & Thinking Faith & 
Evolution (2nd) 
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Thanksgiving Eve Service 
 

On Wednesday, November 26 Holy Trinity Narberth will be joining us  
for our Thanksgiving Eve service.  Holden Evening Prayer will  

begin at 7:00 pm. 

 

 

New Leadership for Women’s Christian 

Fellowship 
 
I am pleased to announce that Pastor Laura has assumed leadership of the 

Women’s Christian Fellowship. We welcome her into our group and look 

forward to the knowledge and biblical insight that she will be able to share 

with us. 

Women’s Christian Fellowship meets on Thursdays at 1:00 pm in the 

Kugler Room and includes Bible study, discussion of current issues, prayer 

and good fellowship.  All women, members and non-members alike, are 

welcome.           ----Barbara Keyser 

 

 

 

Sunday, November 23 
 

 Consecration Sunday 
 

One Service Only at 9:30 am 
Followed by a Reception 
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2014 – ‘15 Sunday School Teacher Roster 
 

Class 
 

Teachers 
 

Location 

 
3, 4 & Kindergarten 

 Kari Draper 
 Mary Lynn Kennedy 
        Julia Manning  
 Melissa Krissinger 

 
Basement area; bottom of 
stairs near the office 

   

 
1st & 2nd grades 

 Amy Badovick 
 Pam McDowell 
        Kristen McGuire 
        Lisa Nagle 
 

 
Basement area; across from 
elevator & kitchen 

 

3rd & 4th grades 
  

 Amy Horn 
 Barb Parman 
 Lisa Tintera 

 

3rd floor; at the top of the 
stairs to the left of the Sunday 
School office 

 

5th & 6th grades 
 

 Stuart Krissinger 
 David Miller 
 Merri Lee Newby 

 

3rd floor; at the top of the 
stairs to the right of the 
Sunday School office. 

 

7th & 8th grades 
 Kevin Clouse 
        Bill Frey 

 Bill Wagner 

 

2nd floor; Kugler Room 

 
 
 
 
 

Financial Update 
 

September Offering: $31,033.01 
YTD offering: $317,117.49 
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One goal of our Building on Blessings campaign is to engage 
every member in the work and growth of St. Paul’s.  We are 
blessed to have a great congregation filled with active members 
who contribute both time and money to the work of the church.  
Through this campaign we are asking every member to support 
our goals of raising funds to increase pastoral resources (which 
we’ve already done in part by calling Pastor Laura!), increase 
benevolence and plan for future building maintenance. 
 
To that end, we’ve designed a new weekly envelope with a 
Building on Blessings donation line.  As we begin our year of 
celebrating St. Paul’s 250th anniversary and all of the wonderful 
work we’ve done in God’s name, we hope you’ll consider adding 
to our blessings by making a regular donation, whether that be 
an additional $20.00 or $1.00 to show your support for this 
effort. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



14  

 

 

People of St. Paul’s:  Gordon Downing 

As noted when we kicked off our People of St. Paul’s series, one way of 
defining stewardship is our response to God for the gifts that God has 
given to us.  You will be hearing plenty about financial contributions as we 
consider our financial commitments for the coming year, but contributions 
of time and talents are an important part of life at St. Paul’s.  That potential 
for personal and community enrichment underlies the Worship + Two 
initiative.  Everyone is encouraged to worship regularly and to contribute in 
at least two other roles at St. Paul’s. 

Those “plus two’s” can take a wide variety shapes and help make St. Paul’s 
a special place.  Members and visitors alike comment on the extraordinary 
music program at St. Paul’s and the way that music enhances the worship 
experience.  This month’s spotlighted member – Gordon Downing – not 
only lends his voice to the adult choir but now directs the bell choir. 

What first attracted you to St. Paul’s? Jane and I had a number of 
concerns with our former church, mostly revolving around changes in the 
nature of the services.  They went to a praise band (“modern”) service for 
the 10:00 am service and had a “traditional” service at 8:30.  We found the 
modern (weakly liturgical) service uninspiring and the music insipid (which 
I recognize is to some extent just a matter of taste), and the 8:30 service 
was too early for us.  Also the long-term organist/choir director’s career 
was winding down, and there was no near-term prospect for the regular 
chorus or the bell choir continuing, which was a major concern for both of 
us.  When we looked at a number of other churches, we found St. Paul’s 
the most welcoming, and the music blew us away.  The rest is history. 

When did you join St. Paul’s? We think it was at least three years ago – 
might have been four. 

Which volunteer activities have you been involved with?  The choir 
and the bell choir – both are equally fun. 

Did involvement with the choirs contribute to your sense of being 
part of the St. Paul’s community?  Most definitely.  It helped me 
immensely to “break in.” 

Had you been involved in bell choir before coming to St. Paul’s?  
What’s it like being the director?  Yes, I rang for quite a few years at my 
prior church in both a regular bell choir and a quartet.                              
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But I am no “expert” ringer/director by any measure and wound up as 
director sort of by default when Matthew Willmann left.  It’s occasionally a 
fair amount of work, and there are some challenges attributable mainly to 
turnover and the wide range of musical abilities of the ringers.  But it’s been 
largely very enjoyable.  Our group are really good people – eager, constantly 
learning, and just a lot of fun to work with.  And I very much like the fact 
that we are inter-generational, and I hope that can continue. 

What advice do you have for newcomers trying to decide whether to 
get further involved at St. Paul's?  Just not to be shy about getting 
involved.  The people at St. Paul’s are very happy to welcome you into any 
activity. 

Thanks to Gordon from all of us for his contributions to the music which 
has enriched our experience at St. Paul’s and for setting a great example 
through his willingness to participate as a member new to the congregation 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

2014 Contributions Reminder 
All contributions for 2014 must be in the office or 

postmarked by December 31, 2014 in order to be 

counted for this year’s donation. No exceptions.  
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ADVENT EVENTS 
 
 

NATIVITY DISPLAY 
 
On Sunday, December 14, at 4 pm, one of our most loved 
traditions, the Lessons and Carols service, will take place.  
With all our choirs participating, the musical offerings are always 
beautiful, and the Scripture readings set the tone for worship. This 
lovely service does much to help us prepare our hearts and minds 
for the coming of the Christ Child.  This year we will again feature a 
nativity display, which we hope has become an annual tradition.  All 
nativity sets (both serious and cute) are welcome and will be 
displayed in the narthex.  The sets should be delivered to the 
church no later than Friday, December 12 and will remain on 
display until after the children’s Christmas pageant on Sunday, 
December 21, after which they can be claimed by their owners, 
although leaving them at church until after Christmas is also an 
option. All contributions will be greatly appreciated. 

 
 

DECORATING THE CHURCH 
 

Another traditional event in preparation for Christmas is the 
decorating of the church, which will take place on Saturday, 
December 13.  Come at 9:30 am with your gloves, cutters and 
other tools and be part of the festivities.  If you don’t have time for 
breakfast at home, coffee and munchkins will be available.  All 
members (and friends) are encouraged to come; it’s lots of fun and 
a wonderful way to draw worshipers into the beauty of the events 
surrounding our Lord’s birth. Help is also needed to remove the 
decorations on Sunday, January 11 after the late service.   
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CCChhh rrr iii sssttt mmm aaa sss   DDD eeecccooorrr aaa ttt iii ooonnn sss   &&&    MMM uuu sssiii ccc   
 
 

 
I/We would like to share in decorating St. Paul’s for Christmas by donating the following: 
 
In loving memory of __________________________________________________________ 
 
In honor of _________________________________________________________________ 
 
Name(s) of donor(s): _________________________________________________________ 
 
_____ Poinsettias @ $10.00 per plant     = $__________enclosed 
_____ Wreaths @ $25.00 each    = $__________enclosed 
Contribution toward pine roping    = $__________enclosed 
Contribution toward cemetery decorations   = $__________enclosed 
            Total = $__________enclosed 
 

t     t     t     t     t     t 
 
I/We would like to sponsor a musician for the Christmas Eve services:  
 
In loving memory of __________________________________________________________ 
 
In honor of _________________________________________________________________ 
 
Name(s) of donor(s): _________________________________________________________ 
 
_____ Brass/string instrumentalist(s) @ $250.00   = $__________enclosed 
Entire string quartet @ $1000.00    = $__________enclosed 
Donation in any amount     = $__________enclosed 
            Total = $__________enclosed 
 
Any funds received in excess of the actual cost of the Christmas musicians will be used to 
support the music program at Saint Paul’s.  Names of all contributors will appear in the Christmas 
Eve bulletin. 
 
 
 
 

   The church office must receive your completed form and check payable to St. Paul’s    
Lutheran Church no later than Thursday, December 11, in order to include your 
information in the bulletin.  
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Exciting Changes Coming to Your 2015 

Offering Envelopes 
 

If there can be such a thing as an “exciting change” for offering envelopes, 
St. Paul’s is attempting to do so for 2015.  In a startling change from the 
past 249 years you will not need to pick up your new box of envelopes in 
the narthex this December; or not picking up as Millie and Carisa can attest 
to; your offering envelopes will be mailed to your home.  Each month, a 
batch of newly designed customized envelopes will be mailed home along 
with a quarterly letter from our Pastors. (How great is it to once again say 
“Pastors?”)  
 
We have partnered with American Church Inc. to provide this service for 
the church.  Please don’t worry about privacy as we control the member 
roster and our office staff will make any changes to your mailing address.  
Therefore, if your address changes throughout the year, it is imperative that 
you notify the church office to ensure delivery.  If you have any questions 
or concerns please contact the church office or a member of the 
Stewardship Committee. 
        Bill Henderson & Jason Sack, Co-Chairs, Stewardship Committee 
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Save the December Dates! 
 

 

             Families w/ Young Children CHRISTMAS FESTIVAL  

                               Saturday, December 13, 9:30 – 11:30 am in Fellowship Hall 
 

             Elementary St. Paulõs Youth (E - SPY)  

                              Sunday, December 14, 10:30 am bake cookies, make ornaments 
                                and Christmas cards for homebound parishioners, to be  
                                delivered the following week. 
 

                  Childrenõs Christmas Pageant 

                              Sunday, December 21, One service at 9:30 am 
 

                   Christmas C aroling to the homebound  

                     Sunday, December 21, 2:00 pm 
              

Watch for more details in the Sunday announcements & 
December Chimes 

 

 
 
 
 

Pastor Laura’s Ordination will be held on Saturday, 
December 6, at 10:00 am at the Lutheran 

Theological Seminary, Philadelphia 
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   NOVEMBER  Birthdays 
 

 1 Melissa Erickson, Molli McDonald 
 2 Joanne Mullin 
 3 Helen McCloskey, Rhonda Moyer-Wagner, Wyatt Schmeiss 
 4 Richard Linderman, Reed Lukasiewicz, Logan Taranto 
 5 Kathryn Kerr, Matthew Wendelken 
 6 Sarah Carstens, Paul DeLomba, Sr., Madison Tintera 
 8 Carolyn Ashburn, Susan Mazzanobile, Nancy McCoy 
 9 Conrad Sides, Marianne Weldon 
14 Carol Anderson, Bridget Mullin 
15 Margaret Gibb 
16 Ellen Conybear 
17 Amanda Janasik, Boofie Younkin 
18 Alexander McColgan 
20 Lynda Kozarski, Meghan McFillin, Robert Weldon 
21 Stark Lash 
22 Laurence DeWarf, Christine Mazzanobile 
23 Constance Cutler, Carol Hammarberg, Daniel Penne 
24 Paige Henderson, Glenn Riggs, Jr. 
26 Laura Dormans, Patrick Freestone  
29 Angela Freestone, Margaret Lucas 
 

 
 

St. Paul’s 2015  

Women’s Retreat 
 

Dates: Friday – Saturday, January 23-25, 2015 

Times: Friday 7-9 pm, Saturday 9 am-3 pm 

Location: Franciscan Spiritual Center, Aston, PA 

Topic: Martin Luther & What Lutherans Believe 

Leader: The Rev. Dr. Jennifer Phelps Ollikainen 

Questions: Contact Diane Pringle 

(dianep@design.upenn.edu) 
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NOVEMBER  CALENDAR  
 

 

Please join us every Sunday for coffee fellowship at 10:00 am in the  
Fellowship Hall 

 

The Handbell Choir practices in the Sanctuary every Sunday following the  
10:30 am service. 

 
Sunday, November 2 Family Worship-No Sunday school 
  8:40 am Matins Choir warm-up 
  9:00 am Family Worship Service 
10:30 am Holy Communion 
  8:00 pm NA/Fellowship Hall 
 
Monday, November 3 
 12:30 pm Mahjong/Kugler Room 
   6:30 pm Greater Phila. Paper Pholders/Fellowship Hall 
Tuesday, November 4 
 9:00 am Community Bible Study leaders 
 7:00 pm AA/Fellowship Hall 
 730 pm Stewardship Meeting/2nd floor meeting room 
Wednesday, November 5 
  6:00 pm IHN at St. Mary’s Ardmore 
  7:00 pm Christian Ed. Meeting/2nd floor meeting room  
Thursday, November 6 
 9:00 am – 12:00 pm Community Bible Study/throughout church 
 1:00 pm Women’s Christian Fellowship/Kugler Room  
 6:30 pm Children’s Choir Rehearsal  
 7:30 pm Adult Choir Rehearsal 
Saturday, November 8 
 9:30 am We All Have Questions /Kugler Room 
 
Sunday, November 9 
  8:40 am Matins Choir warm-up 
  9:00 am Sunday School 
  9:00 & 10:30 am Holy Communion 
                                                               Guest Preacher: Rev. Mark Hanson 
  6:00 pm Confirmation Class  
  7:00 pm Youth Choir Rehearsal 
  8:00 pm NA/Fellowship Hall 
Monday, November 10 
 12:30 pm Mahjong/Kugler Room 
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Tuesday, November 11 
 9:00 am Community Bible Study leaders 
 7:00 pm AA/Fellowship Hall 
 7:30 pm Religion 101: Evolution & the Bible/Kugler Room 
Wednesday, November 12 
  7:30 pm Evening Christian Fellowship/Penne home 
Thursday, November 13 
 9:00 am Community Bible Study/throughout church 
 1:15 pm Women’s Christian Fellowship/Kugler Room 
 6:30 pm Children’s Choir Rehearsal 
 7:15 pm Church Council Meeting 
 7:30 pm Adult Choir Rehearsal  
 
Sunday, November 16  
 8:40 am Matins Choir warm-up 
 9:00 am Sunday School 
 9:00 & 10:30 am Holy Communion 
 1:00 pm Cooking for the Hungry/Basement kitchen 
 6:00 pm Confirmation Class 
 7:00 pm Youth Choir Rehearsal  
 8:00 pm NA/Fellowship Hall 
Monday, November 17  
 12:30 pm Mahjong/Kugler Room 
Tuesday, November 18 
 9:00 am Community Bible Study leaders 
 7:00 pm AA/Fellowship Hall 
Wednesday, November 19 
  7:00 pm    Worship & Music Committee Meeting 
Thursday, November 20 
  9:00 am Community Bible Study/throughout church 
  1:00 pm Women’s Christian Fellowship/Kugler Room 
  6:30 pm Children’s Choir Rehearsal  
  7:30 pm Adult Choir Rehearsal 
Saturday, November 22 
  9:30 am We All Have Questions/Kugler Room 
 
Sunday, November 23 Consecration Sunday: One Service Only 
 9:30 am Holy Communion  
 9:30 am Alternative Sunday school/Kugler Room  
 6:00 pm Confirmation Class 
 8:00 pm NA/Fellowship Hall 
Monday, November 24 
12:30 pm Mahjong/Kugler Room 
Tuesday, November 25 
  9:00 am Community Bible Study leaders 
  7:00 pm AA/Fellowship Hall 
  7:30 pm Religion 101: Evolution & the Bible/Kugler Room 
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Wednesday, November 26 
  7:00 pm Thanksgiving Eve Service/St. Paul’s Sanctuary   
Thursday, November 27 Thanksgiving Day 
Friday, November 28  Office Closed 
 
Sunday, November 30  Advent Begins 
  8:40 am    Matins Choir warm-up 
  9:00 am    Alternative Sunday School 
 9:00 & 10:30 am   Holy Communion 
 8:00 pm    NA/Fellowship Hall 
 
 

 
Gifts of Flowers for the Altar  

Consider becoming a weekly or monthly sponsor of altar flowers for Sunday 
 morning worship.  The cost of the flowers is $25 per week, $100 or $125 per  
 month.  A sign-up chart for sponsoring altar flowers is available in Fellowship  Hall, 
 or you may call Dottie Buchanan at 484-420-4969.  The dedication(s) for your 
 flowers will be published in the appropriate Sunday bulletin(s). 
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